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The meeting was called to order at 3,45 p,m.

AnENDA ITEM 1591 FINANCING OF THE UNITED NATIONS OBSERVER GROUP IN CENTRAL AMERICA
(A/44/246/Add.l and Add.2)

1. MLL-MSELLE (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary
QUAstions) said that, by resolution 644 (1989), the Security Council had decided to
establish a United Nations Observer Group in Central America (ONUCA) for a period
of siK months. The Secretary-General estimated the COlts of ONUCA for that period
at $40.2 million net, including $3,450,000 which, with the concurrence of tho
Advisory Committee, had already been committed in order to meet the start-up costs
oC the operation. At full strength, ONUCA would consist of 260 military observers
and 165 other military personnel, plus 14 medical personnel, 128 United Nations
illternational staff and 82 locally-recruited staff members. The military observers
would be made available on the same terms as those provided to the United Nations
Truce Supervision Organization, and the medical personnel w~uld be made available
on the same basis as observers. The other military personnel would receive
subsistence allowances, and contributing Governments would be reimbursed at the
standard rates established by the General Assembly for troop costs.

l. The report of the Secretary-General (A/44/246/Add.1) revealed that the
estimates were SUbject to a number of uncertainties, making it very difficult to
quantify actual nquirements Accordingly, the Advisory Committee was not
recommending any reduction in the estimates, but emphasized that the
Secretary-General should endeavour to maximize savings and that the expenditure
estimdtes should be adjusted as the uncertainties diminished.

1. During the current session, the General Assembly would also have to decide on
i-\ mpchanism for financing ONUCA in the I!vent that the Security Council should decide
t.o renew its mandate beyond 6 May 1990. For that purpose, the Advisory Committee
rp.r.ommended that the General Assembly should establish a monthly ceiling of
$4,524,100 gross from which the Secretary-General would Le authorized t~ make
commitments with the prior concurrence of the Advisory Committee. A detailed
porCormance report on the initial six months of the operation, including information
on pending issues such as accommodation and premises, the provision of equipment by
Governments, and any voluntary contributions received, should be submitted for
cOllsidel'ation by the Advisory Committee at its Etpring 1990 session. The Committee
would take that information into account in reviewing the estimates for any further
~n(\ndntc periods.

4. Mr ..GJ)1.1.tR~~ (Costa Rica) said that the establishment and immediate start-up
of the ONUCA operation was a vital necessity for Central America. The events of
ret:ent days, inclUding the spreading violence in El Salvador and the charges being
relised by the El Salvador Government against the Nicaraguan Government J n the
Ii~t~urit.y Council, marked a return to the most violent periods of the I~rlsip; in
Central America. The difference was the existence of ONUCA.

5. Efforts to bring peace to Central America had begun with the activities of the
Contadora Group. Beginning in 1987, the Presidents of the Centra.L American
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countries had put forward a peace plan which exemplified their decision to deal
with their own pro~lemG; nevertheless, they had felt the need to take advantaqe of
the support and co-operation qenerously offered by the United Nations and the
Orqanization of American States. The result had been activities vital to the peace
process I the supervlsion of the elections in Nicaraqua by the United Nations
ObDerver Mission for the Verification of the Electoral Process in Nicaraqua
(ONUVEN), the monitorinq of the demobilization of their irreqular forces by the
International Support and Verification Commission (CIAV), and the mandate entrusted
to ONUCA.

6. The current debate in t.he Security Council lent urqency to the issue. The
General Assembly must move with the utmost speed to help uphold the Central
American peace proc.se. The peoples of Central America had shown that they wanted
peace; but if renewod economic growth and the democratization called for in the
Esquipulas 11 agreements were to come about, action by the United Nations was vital.

AGENDA ITEM 123: PROPOSED PROGRAMME BUDGET FOR THE BIENNIUM 1990-1991 (~inMI~)

Programme budget implications of draft re~lution A/C.~4LL.12 concerning ag~AdA

ltlm 14~ (A/C.S/44/38)

1. ~i~! (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary
Questions) said that, by adopting draft resolution A/C.6/44/L.12, the General
Assembly would authorize the Specipl Committee on the Charter of the United Nations
and on the Strengthening of the ROle of the Organization to hold its next session
from 12 Feb~uary to 3 March 1990 and to report to the General Assembly at its
forty-fifth session. The Secretary-General indicated (A/C.5/44/38, para. 5) that
the related conference-servicinq requirements would amount to '242,400; paragraph 6
of the same st3tement indicated, however, that the amounts already provided for in
the proposed programme budqet for 1990-1991 would cover those requirements and
therefore, i~ the General Assembly adopted the draft resolution, no additional
approprib~ions would be required under section 29. The Advisory Committee
recommended that the General Assembly should be so informed.

8. The recommendation of the Advisory Committee was adopted with2ut-obiec~QD.

9. Mr. KINtHJ~ {United Kingdom) welcomed the Committee's decision. He said thAt
the draft reso~ution told only part of the storyl in fact, the Ad Hoc Committee on
the Drafting of an International Convention against the Recruitment, Use, Financillg
and Training ~f Mercel.aries had completed its work, and the Sixth Committee had
therefore decided to move the session of the Special Committee on the Charter from
the period oriqinally scheduled to one where conference-servicing demand was
lighter. His delegation hoped that the financial implications of that decision
would be taken into account during the informal consultations on section 29 of the
proposed programme budget.
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Programme budget implications of draft resolution A/C.2/44/L.24/Rev.2 concerning
agenda item 82 (A/C.5/44/39)

10. Mr. MSELLE (Chairman of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and BUdgetary
Questions) said that operative paragraph 6 of draft resolution A/C.2/44/L.24/Rev.2
requested the Secretary-General to make available to the United Nations Conference
on Trade and Development (UNCTAD) from the regula. budget the extra funds needed to
prepare a comprehensive study on the economy of the occupied Palestinian
territory The Secretary-General estimated the total requirements for that study
at $792,000. Of that sum, $372,000 could be absorbed within the provisions under
section 15 of the proposed programme budget for activities relating to the question
of Palestine. The balance of $420,000 could not be absorbed and would have to be
met from the contingency fund.

11. The Secretary-General indicated (A/C.5/44/39, paras. 13 to 15) that he could
not identify any activity for termination, deferral, curtailment or modification
under the proposed programme budget for 1990-1991 to finance the additional costs
which adoption of the draft resolution would entail. If the additional $420,000
could not be covered by the contingency fund, therefore, it might be necessary to
~ostpone preparation of the study, as provided for in the guidelines for use of the
contingency fund annexed to General Assembly resolution 42/211.

12. The Advisory Committee noted that it had originally been expected that the
study would be paid for with extrabudgetary funds, but those funds had not
materialized. The Advisory Committee had been informed that the study was a
complex undertaking involving 18 different subject areas. As the expertise needed
to carry out the study could not all be obtained from the resources available under
section 15, outside consultants would have to be recruited. The Advisory Committee
therefore accepted the Secretary-General's submission.

13. Accordingly, the Fifth Committee should inform the General Assembly that
adoption of the draft resolution would give rise to additional requirements of
$420,000 which would have to be governed by the procedures for the use and
operation of the contingency fund. Such additional appropriations as might be
requested by the Secretary-General in that connection would be considered by the
Assembly in the context of the consolidated statement to be submitted shortly
before the end of the current session.

14. Ms~ r.JICOCHEA ESTENOZ (Cuba) said that, in her delegation's view, activities
related to the Palestinian people and the occupied :'alestinian territory were
perennial in nature and provision should therefore have been made for them in the
proposed programme budget. Since there were estimates in other sections of the
programme budget for possible future mandates for ongoing activities, her
delegation was surprised that there were none in section 15. She felt that a
uniform criterion should have been applied. She also wondered why, since
section 15 had not yet been finally adopted in second reading, it was necessary to
decide immediately that the expenditures proposed should come out of the
contingency fund.
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15. Mr. LADJOUZI (Algeria) associated himself with the concerns expressed by the
Cuban delegation. Referring to paragraph 15 of the statement of programme bUdget
implications (A/C.5/44/39), he said he wondered why the Secretariat had made such
haste to consider the possibility that the additional costs related to the proposed
study could not be financed from the contingency fund. Resolution 43/214 on the
use and operation of the contingency fund envisaged the possibility of an upward
revision of the level of the fund if it seemed that the activities recommended by
the various committees could not be accommodated" He asked why that possibility
had not been considered in the case ~f section 15. It was also possible that
certain activities, such as seminars, could be postponed to a later date in order
to make funds available for the proposed study. He did not think it was necessary
to assume that the additional costs could not be financed until all other
possibilities had been exhausted.

16. Mr. AL-AYYAR (Kuwait) said that his delegation supported the appropriation
requested for the study, in view of the hardship and suffering already endured by
the Palestinian people. He believed that the Fifth Committee should pay greater
attentior to their plight.

17. Mr. BAUDOT (Director, Programme Planning and Budget Division) said that the
activities recommended to the General Assembly by the Committee on the Inalienable
Rights of the Palestinian People were indeed treated as perennial, in the sense
that the Secretary-General proposed provision for them under section 1 ef the
proposed programme budget in the same manner as for other ongoing activities. When
the Committee decided on its programme for the first year of the biennium a
statement of programme budget implica~ions covering the activities envisaged would
be submitted, and it would then become evident whether or not they could be
accommodated within the resources proposed by the Secretary-General. The study in
question had not been treated as a semi-perennial activity, first, because it
should clearly be considered in the context of section 15, and, second, because the
Secretary-General had not budgeted for it in section 15 for the reason given by the
Chairman of the Advisory Committee, namely, that it had been expected that
sufficient extrabudgetary resources would be available to carry it out. Since that
had proved not to be the case, a statement of programme budget implications had
been presented indicating that, while part of the resources needed could be
absorbed under section 15 from the funds estimated for the Special Economic Unit,
the additional resources required would have to come from the contingency fund.

18. The statement in paragraph 15 of document A/C.5/44/39 to '~hich the
representative of Algeria had referred reflected the standard practice regarding
the use of the contingency fund, in the sense that if resources proved not to be
available for a given activity that activity might have to be postponed. Reference
was made to the possibility of postponing the proposed study because it had not
been possible to identify alternative sources of financing under section 15 in the
event that the additional costs could not be financed from the contingency fund.
That was quite different from the ac.ion that the Fifth Committee would take when
it came to consider the consolidated statement of costs to be financed from the
contingency fund. The relative flexibility of the fund itself was not something
that was under consideration at the current meeting.
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19. Mr. LADJQUZI (Algeria) laid that lince he wa. allured that the que.tion of the
relationahip oC paragraph 15 of document A/C.5/44/39 to the general queation of the
contingency fund wa. not on the agenda of the current meeting, he would take it
that that document wa. for information only and that the Committee wa. not adopting
the programme bUdget implications of re.olution A/C.2/44/L.24/R.v.2 in approving it.

20. Th. CHAIBMAU proposed that, based on the statement of programme budg.t
implication. and the recommendation. of the Advilory Committ.e, the Fifth Committee
should inform the aen.ral Aaa.mbly that, ahould it adopt draft r••olution
A/C.2/44/L.24/Rev.2, (a) it wal .atimated that .dditional r••ource. amounting to
$420,000 would be requir.d to impl.m.nt programme el.ment 1.5 (Special Economic
Unit) under .ection 15 (UNCTAD) of the propol.d programme bUdget for the bi.nnium
19~O-1991, and that an additional appropriation of '24,400 would b. required under
section 31 (Staff a•••••m.nt) for the bi.nnium 1990-1991 which would be off•• t by
an incr.as. of the .am. magnitUde in the •• timate. of income und.r income ••ction 1
(Incom. trom .taff. as •• lsment) I (b) those r.quirem.nta would constitut. an
additional .xp.nditure d.rived from legislative mandat.a not provided fOr in the
propos.d programme budg.t and would th.refor. b••ubj.ct to the guid.line. for the
conting.ncy fundI (c) the S~cr.tary-G.n.ralwas not in a pu.ition to propo••
termination, def.rral, curt~ilm.nt or modification of any activity in the propoaed
progamm. budg.t for the biennium 1990-1991 in ord.r to finance the co.t. r.lating
to the additional activiti.al and (d) in the .v.nt that the additional r••ourc••
requir.d could not b. financ.d from the conting.ncy fund, the activiti.s might have
to be postpon.d, a. provid.d for in the guidelines for the use of the contingency
fund set forth in a.n.ral Ass.mbly r.solution 42/211.

21. It wo. IQ 4.ci4.d.

22. Hr. GROSSMAU (United State. Qf America), speaking in explanation Qf hi.
delegation'a pQsition, said that his delegation had oppo••d draft r••olution
A/C.2/44/L.24/R.v.2 in the Second Committee on the grounda that it conatituted an
example of unbalanced tr.atm.nt of a s.nsitiv. ilsue by the General A•••mbly and an
unnecessary pQliticizatiQn of the wQrk of the Second CQmmitt.e. Accordingly, it
had been unable to support the Secr.tary-aeneral's r.quest for additional
appropriatiQns to undertake the proposed stUdy. The United NatiQns had for .everal
years provided substantial resourc.s to the Sp.cial Economic Unit of UNCTAD to
undertake similar research and onalysis and the proposed proCjJrDJTll1le budg.t
for 1990-1991 contained a sizeable amount for continuing that work. His d.l.gation
did not cQnsider that any additional benefit would be gained from an increaaed
nJlocation. It had not objected to the Fifth Committee's decision regarding the
programme bUdget implications but it would oppose adoption of the resolution it•• lf
on substantive and financial CjJrounds when final action was taken in the pl.nary
ASGembly. His delegation reserved the right to reconsider its position wh.n the
F3fth Committee took action on the consolidated statement of programme budget
implications.

2J. Ma~ BRQINOWSKI (Australia) said that her delegation hod vQted in favour of the
draft resolution in the Second Committee because it was in favour of impl'oved
housing for the Palestinian people, an objective that it had also supported through
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(MI, Broipowlki. AUltralia)

its contributions to internatl011al aJd .fforts. Extr.budg.tary re,curee., however,
had proved inaufficient to m.et the costs of the proposed .tudy. Her 4eleg.tion
had therefore expressed re.ervationl regarding the reque.t for extra fundi in
paragraph 6 of the draft relolution becau~e of ita ~ommitment to m.intaining an
orderly bUdgetary procedure and because of the large number of dem.nds which it
feared would be made on the contingency fund.

24, ~. KIHCHEN (United Ringdom) s.id that his deleg.tion, like m.ny other., would
have b.en able to support the earlier version of the draft re.olution
(A/C,2/44/L.24/Rev,1). The Itat~ment of programme bUdget implic.tion, for that
version had implied that, although there might h.ve been difficultie. in the pa.t
over the collection of extr.budgetary fund., the Secretariat was proposing to make
_ renewed effort in th.t direction and it w.s in fact lugge.ted that .ome 180,000
had already been receive'. That .tatement of programme budget implications had not
found favour, however, and the draft resolution had be.n further ameneed, leaving
the Secretariat no option but to pro~o.e an additional charge of 8420,000 against
the contingency fund. His del.gation had therefore be.n unable to vote in favour
of the draft resolution.

25, It had b.e~ agre.d that a review of the contingency fund should be conducted
1n the light of the experience gained during th. 1990-1991 biennium. No fair
judqment cuuld be made of the fund's adequacy if the Secretariat w.s not allowed
even to explore other ~ptions such as extrabudg~tary funding. In hi. delegation's
view, it would be appropriate for. the Socretariat to con.ider redeploying re.ource.
from outside the area of programm~ expenditure. In that connection, the estim.te.
proposed for support purch•••• , .uch as office equipment and supplie., might w.ll
come un~er consider.tion. His delegation had not objected to the Fifth Committee
r.porting to the aener.l Ass.mbly along the lines recomm.nded by the A4vilory
Committ•• , but it res.rved the right to rev.~t to the issue in the context of the
consolidated statement of calls on thA contingency fund,

~Iting rosl et 4.50 p.m,
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